
Presidents Message 
 
Greetings Conejo Family Country Club Members, 
 
Summer is here and the weather and water are warm! The CFCC Board of 
Directors is really excited about this year. We added value to your membership 
by installing “WiFi”. Just ask a lifeguard for the password. A big thank you goes 
to our new board member, Dan Petersen, who spearheaded the installation. Now 
you can work poolside while enjoying the new plants on the slope! Please notice 
the new motion-sensor lights added for your safety.  
 
We continue to have issues with late-night trespassing. During the last week of 
June, someone was brazen enough to light a fire behind the cabana. Several days 
later, a group of teenagers were in the pool area with a bundle of firewood and 
items to make smores! Since it was almost 10 p.m., they were reminded that the 
CFCC must close at 10 p.m. The group was respectful and left. However, 
without an adult encouraging them to comply with the rules, I am sure there 
would have been another fire. Before the summer began, we had an issue where a 
toddler was not wearing “swimmies” and we were forced to close and shock the 
pool so it could be used again. Let’s have a great summer. So, please lock all 
gates, including the driveway gate if you are the last to leave the property. A 
locked driveway gate is a deterrent for the late-night party-goers. 
 
I want to thank all of you who take ownership of the CFCC and keep it a great 
place to bring your families. It takes courage to stand up to those that don’t 
adhere to the rules. I am glad most abide by the rules. It makes the CFCC a fun 
and safe place to bring your families.  
 
I look forward to warm water as the solar system keeps the temperature inviting.  
Should you have questions, comments or concerns, please contact one of the 
Board members or myself. 
 
Best Regards, 
Grant Wilkins, CFCC President 
Phone: 805-497-3711  
email:grantlw@msn.com 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
PRESIDENT 
Grant Wilkins 
805-497-3711 
    
VICE-PRESIDENT (Membership) 
DonnaRae Caccavo  
805-373-1407 
 
POOL DIRECTORS 
Dan Peterson 
818-321-1441 
 
Vicki Schuster 
(Pool Reservations) 
805-494-9098 
   
TREASURER 
Jim Welter 
310621-1078 
 
SECRETARY 
Susan Duenas 
805-496-0311 
 
GROUNDS DIRECTOR 
Eric Vigna 
805-358-1068 
 
Club Website 
www.conejofamilycountryclub.com 



 
 
Party Time! 
The club is a great place to hold a party.  If you are 
thinking about holding a party at the Club, please 
remember the following: 

• Parties may only be scheduled Monday-Thursday 
before 1pm or after 5:30 pm, or Friday-Sunday  
before 12noon and after 5:30 pm. 

• A lifeguard must be hired for all pool parties at a 
rate of $20/hour for each hour of the party. 

• Hosting a party does not exclude club members 
from being allowed to use the club facilities. 

For more information, contact Victoria Schuster at 
494-9098. 
 

New Life Guards 
 
We are happy to welcome our new life guards:  
 

• John Vigna - Head lifeguard 
• Wyatt Kohler 
• Brady Finigan  
• Ishan Basu 

 
They are on guard daily from 1 - 6 p.m., until 
school returns. 
 
 
 
 

 

Annual Membership Meeting & 
Election 

September 7th at 10 a.m. 
 

Three Board positions will be open for election at the Annual Membership Meeting scheduled 
for Saturday, September 7th at 10 a.m. at the Club.   

If you are interested in one of these positions, please submit your name and a brief statement 
about yourself (100 words or less) to Susan Duenas at susanduenas@msn.com, or by mail to 
CFCC, P.O. Box 1313, Thousand Oaks, 91358, no later than Friday, August 16th.   

Ballots will be mailed out the following week and then collected and counted at the Annual 
Membership meeting.  If you are unable to attend the Membership Meeting, you may submit 
your ballot by mail to the CFCC, P.O. Box 1313, Thousand Oaks, 91358. 

For more information, please contact Susan at susanduenas@msn.com. 

See you then!  

 

 

 


